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           Wednesday 29 March 2023 

 
TERM 1 2023 
Thu 02 March     District Swimming 
Thu 30 March     Regional Swimming 
Wed 05 April   2.15pm-3.30pm  Family Mathematics Afternoon - All Welcome! 
Thu 06 April  2.30pm   Last Day Term 1 (Please note early dismissal - 2.30pm) 
 
TERM 2 2023 
Mon 24 April     STUDENT FREE DAY 
Tue 25 April     Anzac Day Public Holiday  
Wed 26 April     Students Commence Term 2 
Thu 04 May     APS Fun Run 
Mon 15 May     Education Week - "Active Learners: Move, Make, Motivate" 
Wed 17 May      APS OPEN DAY 
Fri 19 May      STUDENT FREE DAY - Common Professional Practice Day 
Mon 12 June     King's Birthday Public Holiday 
Fri 23 June  2.30pm   Last Day Term 2 (Please note early dismissal - 2.30pm) 
 
TERM 3 2023 
Mon 10 July      STUDENT FREE DAY 
Tue 11 July     Students Commence Term 3 
Tues 18 July - 21 July    Ski Camp (Tuesday - Friday) 
Fri 15 Sept  2.30pm   Last Day Term 3 (Please note early dismissal - 2.30pm) 
 
TERM 4 2023 
Mon 2 October     Students Commence Term 4 
Thu 26 October     Prep - Year 1 Concert TBC 
Mon 6 November     STUDENT FREE DAY 
Tue 7 November     Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Mon 4 December     Year 6 Camp 
Wed 20 December  1.30pm   Last Day Term 4 (Please note early dismissal - 1.30pm) 

 
NB: Please check Compass for all dates/times including excursions and incursions. All dates are subject to change. 

 
School Council approved ‘Student Free Days’ in 2023.  

Monday 24 April (day before ANZAC day and is the first day of term 2) 

Friday 19 May (Common Professional Practice Day)  

Monday 10 July (first day of term 3) 

Monday 6 November (day before Cup Day).  

3-Way Conference Day TBC (August) 

 
Commitment to Child Safety. 

Alphington Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. 
This will be the primary focus of our care and decision-making. 
Alphington Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 

Alphington Primary School is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel safe 
and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. 

Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds, as 
well as the safety of children with a disability. 

If there are any concerns or questions regarding Child Safety procedures, please see Melissa Mackenzie or Shane Wilkie 
Our Child Safe Policy and our commitment and code of conduct is available on the website. 

 



 

Principal Update – Melissa Mackenzie 

We’ve had another busy week with many things happening across the school and yet the students continue to do their best 

learning and are settled and focused in the classrooms. We celebrated Harmony Week last week and hope that all students 

have a greater appreciation for each other and the values we hold high here at APS. We really encourage students to take an 

active role in their school and provide them with opportunities to have a voice. We have a group of students working on the 

ongoing problem of ball games on the centre turf. They have decided to elicit ideas from students about how this area can 

be safer for all. The ‘low and slow’ rule is difficult to follow they tell me and so we are working on a solution together.  

Next Wednesday is our Family Maths afternoon. At 2:15 parents are invited into the staff centre to hear about how we teach 

maths and see some students in action. Following this, parents will have the opportunity to visit classrooms and see maths in 

action. We have planned this to be both informative and fun for all involved and so we are hoping that most families will be 

able to have someone attend.  

Unfortunately, we have had a number of our older students bringing Prime drink to school. My understanding is that there 

are two versions- a hydrating version available from supermarkets and a caffeinated version marketed as an energy drink 

that is available online. I would like you to support us in our pursuit of health and wellbeing for all and ensure your children 

understand the dangers of consuming caffeinated drinks. We are reminding students that the only drink we recommend at 

school is water.  

As we are all feeling tired and winding down to the end of term, please take care and enjoy your week. 

Melissa Mackenzie 

Principal 
 

Assistant Principal Update – Shane Wilkie 

Welcome to week 9. We have a very busy last 7 days left for the term. Tomorrow, we have students off to Watermarc in 

Greensborough for the Regional Swimming Competition. On Friday, some of our Year 6 students will be competing in the 

Round Robin Soccer Competition. Next week we have our first House Event for 2023 led by our Student Leaders, Team 

Tuesday.  Next Wednesday is our Family Mathematics afternoon and Friday is our last day of term with an earlier, 2:30pm 

finish. 

Class Liaisons: Class liaison parents fulfil an important social and cultural role within our school community. The role is 

essentially a link between parents in the class, in relation to school social events, and between parents and school 

committees and sub committees. Communication involves the organisation and management of such events, being 

cognisant of privacy and confidentiality.  

The tasks typically carried out each year include: 

• Organising a social evening or occasion for the parents of the class on occasions throughout the year 

• Coordinating acknowledgement of teachers work on behalf of teachers. E.g. World Teacher’s Day 

• Coordinating assistance at other school events, if requested, including events organised by the Community Events & 

Fundraising Committee 

• Encouraging parent participation at social events organised by the school community e.g. collecting names for a class 

table at a Trivia Night event 

• Disseminate information/requests in relation to school events e.g. costumes for school concerts. 

 

We are still seeking class liaisons for the following classes: 

- 6J - 5C - 4B - 3S  -3M 

 
APS Family Mathematics Afternoon - Wednesday 5 April 2:15-3:30 
You are invited to attend our 2023 Family Mathematics Afternoon. 
On Wednesday 5 April we will be holding an open mathematics afternoon so families can learn a bit more about the teaching 
of mathematics. 
 
 



 
The afternoon will commence with an introduction to Maths @ APS on Level 1 of the Main Administration building. During 
this session we will outline how we teach mathematics with a couple of little tasks thrown in. 
Following the introduction session, families will be invited to visit classrooms and join in with a mathematics lesson. 
The purpose of this is for families to get involved with their children solving mathematical problems.  
We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Term 1 Spelling PLC:  Professional Learning Communities (PLCs) are an approach to school improvement where groups of 
teachers work collaboratively at the school level to improve student outcomes. 
Professional Learning Community (PLC) schools start from a simple idea: students learn more when their teachers work 
together.  
Building a PLC is a proven way for schools to increase student learning by creating a culture that is: 
 

• focussed on continuous improvement by linking the learning needs of students with the professional learning and 

practice of teachers. 

• committed to professionalism. 

• fuelled by collaborative expertise. 

Following our professional learning around spelling this term, year level teams focussed on how best to implement the 
SMART Spelling program to ensure students were efficiently able to develop the metalanguage of spelling (phoneme, 
grapheme, graph, digraph, trigraph, segmenting, blending) and the explicit teaching sequence when introducing the weekly 
spelling focus.  
 
Last week during our staff meeting, teams shared their successes with the implementation. Staff reported: 
 

- Students are more engaged during spelling lessons and when completing independent activities. 

- Staff have a deeper understanding of linguistics and how to teach spelling. 

- Students are taking more risks when spelling and sounding out unknown words, using the metalanguage of spelling 

to explain their thinking and justify their spelling choices. 

 
Have a great week everyone! 

Shane Wilkie - Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OHMP – MUSIC PROGRAM 
Interested in singing lessons? 
The APS Out of Hours Music Program (OHMP) has received recent enquiries for singing lessons. The 
Committee would be delighted to expand the program to include voice.  
  
If you are interested in singing lessons for your child, please let us know. It is easier to attract teachers if 
we have 4-5 students interested. 
  
OHMP Committee   
AlphPS.Music@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:AlphPS.Music@gmail.com


 

 
Canteen tomorrow – Thursday 30th March 

Items prices between 50c and $1.50 
Moosies, Frozen Fruit Cups, Zooper Doopers. 

(No chips left) 
 
 
 
 
 

Fairfield Primary School is holding their school fair – come join the fun! 
• When: Saturday 1 April, from 12 – 5pm. 

• What’s on offer: delicious food, bar, rides, sports clinics, books, silent disco,  
• face painting, cakes, entertainment and a raffle. 

• Tickets: Pre-purchase wristbands & fair tickets. These can also be purchased on fair day. 
• FYI: The fair will be mostly cashless this year with EFTPOS facilities available. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frafflelink.com.au%2Ffpsfair2023&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cdb22d5faf43c47b56eaf08db25b56648%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638145233255960250%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Kqqfq4RkcaYpPMMgTP3qSQseSE955QKjBnYsViYCQU0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffps_fair_wristbands_and_tickets.eventbrite.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CLauren.vanKemenade%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cdb22d5faf43c47b56eaf08db25b56648%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638145233255960250%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nYWk8R7RJbV1vJKXNHXF2B7kuB93IXLRH0GaKf6E93o%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Parkside Junior Football Club 

Thinking of playing footy this season? We are especially looking for U8s boys and U10 

girls to fill our teams at Parkside.  You can register on  

PlayHQ https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/parkside-junior-football-club/2c5866c5/register 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/org/parkside-junior-football-club/2c5866c5/register


 


